Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0419/P

	Development Proposed:
	Timber stables at The Croft, Parsonage Lane, Chipping

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy RT16 - Development Involving the Keeping or Riding of Horses.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Planning permission is sought for the erection of a timber stables building in the south corner of a field immediately at the rear of the dwelling, known as The Croft.  The maximum dimensions of the proposal are approximately 15.4m x 6.4m x 2.3m to eaves and 3.3m to the pitch.  The roof of the building would be clad in fibre cement sheeting with four roof lights to each roof slope.  

The building would be sited approximately 6m away from the dwelling and is therefore well related to existing built form.  The proposal is unlikely to be seen from Parsonage Lane due to its location at the rear of the dwelling, however, there is a bridleway immediately adjacent on the west side of the field, which will afford views of the stables at very close range.  From the bridleway and other locations, the proposal would be seen in the context of existing built form, including The Croft and detached garage and neighbouring properties.  The scale and design of the proposal are considered appropriate and the impact on the appearance of the AONB would be acceptable.  

The nearest neighbouring property, Little Daub Hall would not be significantly affected as it is approximately 50m away and is separated from the site by mature trees/hedgerow on the field boundary.  

I therefore recommend favourably.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would it have an adverse visual impact or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 7 June 2007














